
April 11, 2005 

 
Recall 0118 Clarification: 
 

• If you have a vehicle on the “A” list, you are required to first inspect the 
vehicle, and then if necessary, replace the fuel valve assembly.  Follow 
the Credit Procedure on page 4 of Service Bulletin M-1167; fill out a 
Dealer Service card with the Service Letter ‘I’, if no replacement is 
required. Use Service Letter “C” if replacement was required.  

• If you have a vehicle on the “B” list, you are required to replace the fuel 
valve assembly.  If you did not receive a “B” list, you do not have any 
vehicles on this list.  When these vehicles are brought into your 
dealership, inspect the vehicle; place an order for the applicable part, then 
replace the fuel valve assembly.  Once the repair is complete, follow the 
Credit Procedure on page 4 of Service Bulletin M-1167; fill out a Dealer 
Service card with the Service Letter ‘C’. 

• Please use h-dnet or Talon to confirm the recall status of all vehicles that 
come into your dealership. 

• As of April 7, 2005; 19% of the affected vehicles for recall 0118 have been 
corrected. 

• When placing an order for this recall: 
o ALL vehicles must be inspected prior to placing the order.   
o Do NOT place an order if the vehicle has not been inspected or if 

the vehicle does not require replacement. 
o All orders must have the VIN’s listed for the vehicles that require 

replacement. 
• If the Fuel Valve assembly is not original equipment on the vehicle, but 

was sold over the counter or was installed at Pre-delivery, you should 
follow the applicable Credit Procedure on page 3 of Service Bulletin M-
1167.  Correctly fill out the paper claim form. 

• NO electronic Warranty Claims will be accepted for this Recall.  
• If you have any questions or need additional assistance ordering parts, 

please contact the Warranty Department at 1-800-664-  and use 
prompt # 4. 

 
 




